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Message from the Board President 
 

Dear Friends, 

 

The end of a fiscal calendar is a great time to look back on the accomplishments of 

the past year. Thanks to our many donors, sponsors, Executive Director and our very 

active Board, we had a very strong October 2016 - September 2017.  This was our 84th 

year helping residents of our communities live successful and fulfilling lives. As stated in 

our Strategic Plan developed 2 years ago, we are staying true to the mission outlined 

by our founders, while updating the way we work to be more successful in an ever-changing 

environment.  

 

We raised approximately $300,000 for the full year ending 9/30. Of that amount $93,000 (31%) came from 

our annual appeal campaign. An additional $127,000 (42%) came from our Spring and Fall events. 

$42,000 (14%) came from Investment income on our endowment. Board donations and sponsorships 

accounted for an additional $20,000 (7%). Foundation grants were $15,000 (5%). Special thanks to 

Richard Engel and the members of the Development Committee and Barbara Strauss and the members 

of the Events Committee. Also thanks to our new Development Director, Sandy Pinto. Also, a special 

thank you to Franci Steinberg, who personally created most of our marketing and branding materials and 

also co-led the Marketing Committee with Marla Isackson.  

 

As a result of the success of our fundraising activities, we were able to make community grants totaling 

$195,000.  $160,000 (82%) was awarded to 23 agencies through our annual grant process, managed by 

our Allocations Committee. An additional $25,000 Tanner Impact Grant was awarded to the Office of 

Concern to help them expand and renovate their food distribution facility in Englewood. $5,000 was used 

for our individual and family Holiday donations and $5,000 for smaller miscellaneous grants for local 

activities.  

 

During 2017, we began the execution phase of the 3-year Strategic Plan that was developed in 2016. 

One of the key strategies from the Plan was the start of the expansion beyond our 3 core towns into new 

towns in eastern Bergen County (Cresskill, Alpine and Bergenfield). We have developed an expansion 

strategy and have reached out to current donors, agency contacts and local officials in these towns.  

 

One of the strategies from the plan was to become more proactive in identifying community social issues 

and working with local agencies to find solutions. For that initiative, we hosted a Community Issues 
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Summit to focus on key issues that affect people in need in eastern Bergen County. For this first Summit we 

chose to focus discussion on 4 critical issues – hunger, aging, education and mental health. This free half-

day program featured expert presentations and enabled collaborative dialogue. Leaders from local 

governments, community organizations, nonprofit agencies and interested local citizens helped identify 

possible solutions to the area challenges. Special thanks to Kirsten Richert who helped develop our 

Strategic Plan and is now working with us on the implementation phase. 

 

We continue to offer a free Professional Development program to staff of the nonprofit agencies in our 

service area, including agencies that are not funded by the Community Chest. The goal of the 

Professional Development program is to maximize the quality of services to people served by the 

nonprofit community. For the most part, faculty is provided by Rutgers University, Department of 

Continuing Education, School of Social Work. We are now offering a certificate program for attendees. 

This program was supported by grants from Rotary, Suez, TD and PSE&G. 

 

As part of our Strategic plan we identified the need to use marketing, PR and Social Media to make our 

Community more aware of our activities, especially as we develop and execute new ideas. Thanks to our 

new PR company, Joyce Luhrs and Associates, we have seen a very significant increase in media 

coverage for The Community Chest.   

 

I would like to offer my thanks to all Board members and our Executive Director for the time you put into 

the Community Chest to help us achieve our goals for 2017.  Next year will be our 85th anniversary and 

we are planning to host a significant event in the spring of 2018 to celebrate our successes and our 

impact.  

 

Richard Kennedy 

President, Board of Managers 
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Message from the Executive Director 
	

Dear Friends, 
 
In 2017 we committed to implementing various aspects of the Strategic Plan. We set 
forth an agenda pledging to initiate several activities to increase our fundraising and 
community leadership capacity. To accomplish this the Board of Managers 
approved the addition of $50,000 per year for two years from the agency’s 
endowment. 
 
We increased our capacity by adding two part time professionals to our staff; a 
Director of Development and a Public Relations Consultant. These two professionals 
have contributed professional services that have enhanced our visibility in the 
community and enabled us to reach out to new potential donors to increase our 
fundraising. 
 
We connected with local businesses to run fundraising campaigns. Very popular in the summer months 
were the Martinis and Meatballs evenings, hosted by Community Chest volunteers who were asked to 
invite their friends and family to attend. The Chest received a contribution of 20% of the sales following 
each evening. A special focus was put on recruiting millennials to attend. 
 
In recognition of the many women who volunteer at the grantees’ program locations, The Community 
Chest sponsored a luncheon at the home of board member Jayanne Tedesco. Agencies were asked to 
provide a list of volunteers that had worked with them over the years in various capacities. The purpose of 
the program, called The Women’s Impact Network, was to pay tribute to the generosity of these women 
and thank them for their support. 
 
In 2017 a total of $200,000 in grants was awarded to 23 agencies. These agencies ranged in mission and 
purpose; in total they served nearly 50,000 people in the area. 
 
We were very pleased to be honored by Flat Rock Brook Nature Center with a Community Service Award. 
Long a recipient of the Chest’s funding, Flat Rock recognized the Chest’s role in the community and the 
service that it has been providing for the last 85 years. 
 
Of major importance in 2017 was the creation of the 2017 Issues Summit. This think tank type event, which 
was held at Dwight Englewood School, was attended by 80 local social services/education professionals 
who shared their thoughts about Hunger, Mental Health, Aging and Social and Emotional Intelligence. The 
results of the deliberations were shared with the community and used for planning for the 2018 grant year. 
 
The year of 2017 was a time of deep reflection for The Community Chest and for experimentation about 
the kinds of efforts that would effectively lead to additional funds and expand the visibility of the 
organization. We completed the year enthusiastic about launching our 85th anniversary year and ready to 
reach out to new and old friends to garner their support. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Shelly Wimpfheimer 
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2016-2017 Board of Managers 
 

 

Richard Kennedy  President 
Jayanne Tedesco  Vice President 
Richard Engel  Vice President 
Barbara Strauss  Treasurer 
Robin Odabash Brown  Secretary 
Shelly Wimpfheimer  Executive Director 

  

    

Amie Aburustum Martin Huguley 
Debra Albanese Trevor Jadoo 
Edward Aversa Glenda James 

Michael Benedict Jasmine Jaswal 
Jamie Clare Tammy Mager 

Aaron Cooper Nick Prastos 
Annette Corbin Robert Reinemann 

Jennifer Cordover Franci Steinberg 
Tamara Francis Orna Toumit 
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2016-2017 Highlights 
 

Implementing the Strategic Plan 2016-2019 
We envision a future in which people living in eastern Bergen County live their best lives – free 
from hunger, hardship, and ignorance, while enjoying health, safety, education, and new 
opportunities.  

Goals 
Be known as the “go to” 
expert in philanthropy 

Double funds raised 
in 3 years 

Activate board passions 
and participation 

Lead community 
philanthropic efforts 

 
 
 

   

Share mission and vision 
Show our impact 
Represent in community 
Promote in PR and Social 
Media 

Host events 
Expand outreach 
Deepen donor 
relationships 
Attract new donors 

Match strengths to 
activities 
Engage participation 
Prepare to promote 
Recruit prestigious board 

Understand issues 
Focus on issues 
Drive work on issues 
Communicate impact 

	

	

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
We are redefining how we do our work today. We are now embarking on a bold plan to take 
our organization to new levels.  
The Community Chest is committed to making a bigger impact by acting as a deliberate local 
change agent.   

 

 

Key 
Aspects  
of the 
Strategic 
Plan 

Address top community issues to deepen 
our impact. 
Evolve Board to a more interactive and 
participatory role as philanthropic 
advocates.  
Expand geographic scope to include 
surrounding eastern Bergen County areas 
being served by nonprofits we support. 
Go from being a dispenser of funds to a 
leader of philanthropy.  



	

8	
	

2016-2017 Highlights 
 

Oktoberfest - Englewood Field Club 
 October 19, 2016 
Friends and supporters were invited to 
celebrate the Fall season with an informal 
gathering featuring craft beers and delicious 
traditional fare. The event was designed to 
welcome new and old friends of The Chest and 
launch its 2016-2017 Annual Campaign. Funds 
raised were used to support worthy projects 
provided by nonprofits in Bergen County. The 
event included a great selection of beers, a 
light dinner, a live auction, and a raffle as well 
as prizes. 

 
 

 
 

       
 

2017 Annual Spring Gathering - Knickerbocker Country Club 
 May 3, 2017 
Community members gathered and 
celebrated The Community Chest during the 
Spring event. Eyewitness News anchor, Lori 
Stokes and former Sotheby’s auctioneer, Nick 
Dawes were in attendance. Young People’s 
Chorus @ Thurnauer, with children ranging from 
10-17, entertained attendees. A raffle and silent 
auction were highly successful, as well.  
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2016-2017 Highlights 
 

Flat Rock Brook Recognition Dinner and Auction  
         Honoring The Community Chest 
         May 16, 2017 

 
Flat Rock Brook Nature Center honored 

The Community Chest, as well as Dwight-
Englewood School, Northern NJ 

Community Foundation, and Realf and 
Koryn Schermer, at their Annual 

Recognition Dinner. The Community Chest 
was recognized with the “Community 
Leader Award” and was gifted with a 

scenic photograph taken at the Flat Rock 
Brook Center.  

 
 

Women’s Impact Network Luncheon  
         Sharing Ideas and Mobilizing the Talents of Women Volunteers  
 May 24, 2017 
Held at the home of Jayanne Tedesco, the 
Women’s Luncheon Meeting served as a 
forum for women to share their ideas and 
experiences gained while volunteering in local 
nonprofits. The luncheon honored the 
generosity of the volunteers and provided 
them with recognition among their peers.   
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  2016-2017 Highlights 
 

Issues Summit on Aging, Mental Health, Education & Hunger 
 June 19, 2017 

Held at the Dwight-Englewood School, the 
Summit focused on key issues that affect 

people in need in eastern Bergen County. This 
free half-day program featured expert 

presentations and enabled collaborative 
dialogue. Leaders from local government, 

community organizations, nonprofit agencies, 
and interested citizens helped identify 

possible solutions to the challenges. 
    

       
Thank you to our sponsors: Dwight-Englewood School & Investors Bank 

 

Impact Grant Recipient Office of Concern  
An integral part of The Community Chest is allocating 
the Harriet Tanner Impact Grant to an agency with 
hopes to benefit many. The Office of Concern 
received $25,000 to enhance their facility. Funds were 
used to complete an ambitious project of building an 
extension between The Office of Concern’s office 
and warehouse. This capital improvement provides 
extra space and greater efficiency for the pantry’s 
mission of providing food for the needy. 
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Donors 
 

Many thanks to our generous donors who supported us during our 2016-2017 Annual Campaign. 
Generous contributions provided much needed support to twenty-three local nonprofits 
delivering services to residents of Englewood, Tenafly and Englewood Cliffs, New Jersey. We look 
forward to their continued support in the future. 

Angels  
     $5,000 and up 
Engel, Richard and Swati Rao 
Gordon, Suzan and Tilgner, Peter 
Kamson Corporation 
Kennedy, Richard and Shawn 
Strauss, Barbara and Tom Manolio 
 
Golden Feather Society  
     $4,999 – $1000 
Aburustum, Nadeem and Amie 
Ahold Financial Services – Stop and 
Shop 
Amberjack Solar 
Antin, Ehrlich and Epstein, LLP 
Aronson, Mark and Judy 
Bank of NJ 
Bashford, Charlotte and Paul 
Benedict, Michael 
BMW of Tenafly 
Boyd Richards Parker and 
Collennelli  
Brown, Jack 
Brown, Robin 
CBRE 
Clare, Jamie 
Clifford, Kenneth and Lisa 
Cooper, Kara and Aaron 
Corbin, Peter and Annette 
Davis, Norman and Ann 
Diaz, Armando and Dawn 
Dorf, Sanford 
Englewood Hospital and Medical 
Center Foundation 
Epstein, Scott and Jill 
Geisenheimer, Carol 
Gotham Risk Management 
Huttle, Frank and Valerie 
Ibrahim-Saker, Manaf and Rula 
Investors Bank 
Jaswal, Jasmine and Vip 
Johnson, Joan Van Alstyne 
Jones, Graham and Gay 

Kaplen Foundation 
Katz, Steven A 
Kesslen, Mark and Phyllis 
Klyde, Joe and Judy 
Knip Foundation 
Kolatch Family Foundation 
Kurtz, Ronald and Carol 
Leibman, Felicia 
Lombardi, Carlene 
Madison Consulting 
Mager, Scott and Tammy 
Mann Family Foundation  
Merker, Neil and Anna Stein 
Metzger, Mark and Beth 
Milne, George H and Carolyn 
Neuwalder, Herbert and Terry 
Noel, Xavier  
O’Neil, Patrick 
Otterstedt Insurance 
Pitkin, Louise S 
PSE&G Foundation 
Reinemann, Robert Charles 
Ridgeco Properties 
Ritter, Mary 
Robert Wilkens Insurance Agency  
    LLC 
Rotary Club of Englewood 
RSK Associates, LLC 
Russell, Jeffrey and Rosemary 
Simpson, Daniel P and Linda 
Solow, Alan 
Sorrentino, Frank and Nancy 
SUEZ Water 
Swain, Edward and Caryl 
Taub, Ira and Shelley  
TD Bank – HQ 
Tedesco, Jayanne 
The Elisabeth Morrow School 
Toumit, Orna 
Uram, Alex and April 
Valley National Bank 
Vel-MacLeod, Carla and John  
    MacLeod 

Vergona Crane Company 
Visions Federal Credit Union 
Wharton Foundation 
Wimpfheimer, Justin and Shelly 
Wimpfheimer, Loren and Jennifer 
WR Berkley Corp Charitable 
Foundation 
Zoellner, Robert and Victoria 
 
Patrons  
     $999 – $500 
Arguello, Mary and Ivan 
Bank of America Charitable 
Foundation  
Baynes, Jason 
Broadway Kitchen and Bath 
Brooks, Lawrence and Triste 
Chalfin, Bernard and Linda 
Chinery, Gary and Linda 
Cordover, Jeff and Jennifer 
Favaro, Joseph and Yvonne 
Feldman, Rhoda 
Floor and Decor 
Foy, Jason 
Frank, Elizabeth B 
Frank Family Fund 
Herssens, Patrick and Helen 
Jadoo, Trevor 
Jean, LaKreisha 
Jersey Women Strong 
Johnston, William and Patricia 
Kent Builders Management 
Kramer, Orin and Hillary 
Lakeland Bank 
Lee, Margot and Al Gromulat 
Lubin, Eleanor 
Malesardi, Quackenbush, Swift and  
       Company 
McCarthy, Joseph and Karlan 
Mueller, Rudolf J 
Murphy, Michael and Jane 
Perla, David and Jody 
Perskie, Flora 
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Planned Parenthood of Center and   
     Greater Northern NJ 
Profita, Michael and Nancy 
Reddin, Scott and Heddy 
Regent Atlantic Wealth Managers 
Reiter, Linda and Jeff Chinman 
Schoen, Charlotte Bennett 
Schwartz, Robert and Deb 
Shannon, Michael J 
Shapiro Family Fund 
Sharma, Sansar and Janet 
Simon, Melanie 
Simon, Richard and Freyda 
Sipprelle, Dwight and Susan 
Skog, Don and Beryl 
Steinberg, Franci and Adam 
Temple Sinai of Bergen County 
Toolen, Jami 
Urdang, Elliot and Ella 
Wells Fargo Community Support  
       Campaign 
Wilson, John 
Zimick, Naum 
 
Guardians  
     $499 – $250 
Alpern, Jerome and Enid 
Amy and Mark Shirvan Family 
Foundation, Inc. 
Anthony’s Coal Fired Pizza 
Aversa, Dr. Ed 
Bakish, Robert and Ellen 
Ball Family Foundation Fund 
Bhathal, Rarlochan and Inderpal 
Bird, Sophie and Justin Moundas 
Bobe, Nelida 
Brenner, Ronald and Nereyda 
Community Health Charities 
Decker, Horst and Judith 
Diaz, Dawn and Armando 
Downes, Katherine Y 
Explore Science Inc.  
Farmer, Michael and live 
Fort Lee Racquet Club 
Gillon, Nancy and Joshua 
Halverstam, John and Elizabeth 
Helft, William R and Susan   
    Tenenbaum  
Huguley, Martin and Suzanne 
James, Glenda 
Karanfilian, James and Marie 
Kestenbaum, Robert 

Klein, Richard and Joan 
Leibowitz, Rana 
Maron, David and Judie 
McKenna, George 
Nachman, Ralph and Nancy 
Nelson, Edward and Gloria 
Norton, Jonathan and Lynn 
Odabash, Lois 
Perin, Patrick and Jill 
Picarillo, Jimmy and Patti 
Pranitis, David and Leonora 
Prastos, Nick and Dena 
Rallo, Amanda 
Raske, Cindy and Dani 
Scherl, Burton A 
Schermer, Anton and Sheryl  
Schlamme, Beth 
Schwartz, Louise 
Scott, Les and Elizabeth 
Silberstein, Stuart and Kathleen 
Simring, Steven and Sue 
Skowronski, Ed and Ellen 
Staphos, Maria and George 
Sultan, Mark and Joy 
Tether, Sally and Sugar, Steven 
The Philanthropic Fund 
Tisch, Bruce and Carol 
Vanderbilt Properties Insurance 
Wisotsky, Burton and Lisa 
Yang, Emily 
 
Sponsors  
     $249 and below 
Aach, Ruth 
Aboudi, Wilson 
Adler, James and Dana 
Albanese, Debra 
Algrant, Joseph and Lynne 
Allen, Byron A 
Anoushian, Krikor 
Arbeit, Roy 
Aronson, Herman and Judith 
Badner, Barry 
Bain, Patricia D 
Bamberger, Niels and Tove 
Basilo, Thomas and Pat 
Beaumont, Natalie 
Bendes, Alan and Susan 
Berger, Beatrice P 
Bernard, Shirley 
Bernstein, Robert and Carol 
Bey, Donald and Sheila 

Bigliani, Louis and Krementz, Dr. 
Annie 
Birchett, Juliet 
Blinder, Yehuda and Roni 
Bloomenstein, Richard and Susan 
Blumenthal, Michael and Deborah 
Bodian, Jerome 
Bohlander, Robert F 
Borsi, Emilia 
Boudrot, Melvin and Jane 
Boyd, Britnie 
Boyd, Sylvia 
Boylan, Edward and Ruth 
Bream, David 
Bremer, Marlene 
Brice, Michael and Judi 
Brown, Arvella 
Brown, Mr. and Mrs. Bernard 
Brunner, Cecile S 
Budin, Joel A 
Burstein, Albert and Ruth 
Burton, Natasha 
Bussey, Alex and Jacqueline 
Butler, Barbara A 
Byrne, Rosemary C 
Calise, Michelle 
Callery, Edna M 
Cameron, Robert and Shirley 
Carson, Elizabeth R 
Cartagena, Vanessa 
Catella, Anthony and Angelika 
Chertoff, Harvey and Gayle 
Chin, Richard 
Cioffi, Doris and Joe 
Cohen, Lorraine 
Cole, James R 
Cooley, Jamel and Yasmeara 
Simmons 
Corcoran, Lillian 
Corsini, Liz and Josh Hyman 
Coscia, Carol A 
Couch, Bryan and Gina 
Cox, Dorothy 
Craig, Barbara  
Crook, Sue and Jim 
Cuddihy, Kevin 
Curley, John J 
Custom Fit Shoes, LLC 
Czechowicz, Marie D 
Damico, Brenda and Richard 
Dauber, Edward and Cheryl 
DeCarlo, Christina 
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del Balso, Christina and Paul 
DelRio Susan and Victor 
Demetrakis, James and Joyce 
Deutsch, Ruth 
Diener, Lawrence and Adele 
Donnelly, Dennis and Francine 
Drinane, Eleanor Lee 
Dyer, Suzy 
Egelston, Diane 
Engelhardt, Ronald 
Enger, Horace and Elaine 
Evron, Roni and Christine 
Faber, Wayne and Betty 
Faley, Mary A 
Fay, Toni 
Fels, Roberta A 
Fennell, Margaret  
Fingeret, Rubi 
Finkel, Mark and Valerie 
Fiore, Robert and Vicki 
Flaum, Peter and Linda 
Fleisher, Anne and Jerry 
Forman, Marc and Ellen 
Forte, Frank and Marie 
Fox, George 
Frank, Kenneth and Linda 
Freyer, Carl and Sylvia 
Fried, Sharon 
Friedberg, Eugene A 
Fuller, Robert S 
Gaier, Joseph and Antoinette 
Galluzzi, Don and Margery 
Gates, Gloria and Thomas 
Gelman, Martin and Florence 
Genn, Manny and Myra 
George, William and Evangeline 
Ginsberg, Howard B 
Gladstein, Matthew and Pam 
Glickman, Loren and Lisa 
Glover, Jeremy 
Gold, Arnold and Sandra 
Goldberg, Charles and Stacey 
Goldberg, William and Lorna 
Goldfischer, Mindy 
Goldman, Barry and Laurie 
Goldman, Michael H 
Gottlieb, Rochelle 
Green, Mark 
Greenblatt, Adrienne and David  
Hadden, Eddie 
Gribben, William and Harriet 
Gribetz, Michael E 

Hagen, Anne 
Haines, Elizabeth Leeds 
Harris, Michael and Freida G 
Harrison, Jeff 
Harvey Rappaport and Bonnie   
    Mayo 
Hass, Barbara 
Heeney, Patrick F 
Hellmold, Ralph 
Herko, Wladzia 
Herman, Paul 
Herrick, Ruth B 
Hoexter, Rolf and Corinne 
Hoffman, Irving and Ruth 
Holman, Adele 
Horcher, Eleanor 
Houpt, Milton 
Hunt, Taraj 
Hunter, Edward and Theodora 
Isackson, Robert and Marla 
Jain, Sweta and Paresh 
Jaswal, Lamaar 
Jean-Louis, Vanessa 
Joslin, Janet 
Kalter, Sigmund and Geraldine 
Kaplan, Larry and Carol 
Karp, Ellen 
Kaslow, Shirley 
Kasoff, Jerome and Linda 
Katona, John J 
Katzman, Charna 
Keen, Fred and Whitney 
Kennedy, Dennis 
Kershner, David M and Judith 
Kessisoglou, Jack and Connie 
Kest, Sheldon and Lynda 
Khambatta, Hoshang J 
Kincaid, Charles and Deborah 
Klatskin, Charles and Lynne 
Kocher, Jeffrey and Petras, Peri 
Koslow, Wolf and Lauren 
Kosman, Walter 
Kramer, George and Lenore 
Krinitz, Mike and Sylvia 
Lamont, Rose Marie 
Landzberg, Brian and Kim 
LaRose, Patricia 
Layne, Gloria 
Lee, Constance E 
Leeman, Steven and Fran 
Lehrer, Joel and Nancy 
Leonessa, John and Rose Marie 

LePack, Maureen 
Levine, Howard and Rhoda 
Levine, Raphael K 
Levy, Enrique and Sydell 
Levy, Marcia L 
Liati, Barbara 
Lieberman, Herman and Roslyn 
Lindsay, Robert and Marilyn 
Litvin, David and Rebecca 
Liu, Kuo and Ngukoy Eileen 
Lizzi, Mary M 
Loffredo, Carla S 
Lofurno, Maria 
Lu, Harold 
Lupow, Susan L 
Macy, Susan B 
Magennis, Elizabeth 
Maiden, Rosalind T 
Malka, Jack and Susan 
Maloney, William J 
Mann, Howard and Marcie 
Manning, Rosalie and Wayne, Loren 
Manton, Judy 
Marchi, Robert and Florence 
Margolin, Jerome and Barbara 
Marton, Herbert 
Maza, Elliot and Stacy 
McEwen, Nancy A 
McKee, Janine B 
McNamara, Leslie 
Milanos, Olga 
Miller, Robert and Sara Lee Kessler 
Mishiyama, Goh 
Molnar, Thomas and Fran 
Mosley, James and JoAnn 
Mr. and Mrs. Ignacio Cardona 
Mr. and Mrs. J. Donofrio 
Muhlfelder, Roonald and Annet 
Nalebuff, Rita 
Niewood, Beryl 
Nissman, Gerald G 
Njinimbam, Rachel 
Nolan, John 
O’Brien, Jeannie 
O’Connor, Jeanne E 
O’Leary, Brian 
Olson, Phillip and Rosita 
Oppenheim, Allen and Marian 
Ostfeld, Scott and Jennifer Maxfield 
Paes, Sylvia 
Palazzo, Frances and Mary 
Carbonari 
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Pantuck, Eugene and Carol 
Papa, Joseph and Annemarie 
Paston, Kenneth 
Pazant, Devry 
Perez, Destiny 
Persaud, Navada 
Petranker, Leo and Edith 
Plawker Real Estate 
Plonsky, Frances 
Polonsky, Janice 
Posner, Robert and Rita 
Prager, Kenneth and Jeannie 
Prussin, George 
Quentzel, David and Dorothy 
Questelles, Ralisha 
Raucher, Harold 
Rauscher, Carol 
Reichman, Lee B 
Reifman, Maurice and Toby 
Ricci, Madeleine 
Rodriguez, Richard 
Romaine, Karen 
Rosa, Maria 
Rosen, Neal and Diane 
Rosen, Norman and Joan 
Rosenberg, Elaine G 
Rosenzweig, Ken and Stacey 
Rothman, Howard and Brenda H 
Rubach, Elle and Jojo 
Rubenstein, Arthur and Denise 
Rustin, Peter and Janie 
Ryan, Patricia  
Sachar, David and Joanna 
Sacks, Robert C 
Salvatore, Hanna and Joe 
Salzer, Richard and Linda 
Sandor, Carolyn R 
Satara, Charleen and Nav 
Savas, Emanuel S 
Scherl, Saul and Jodi 
Schmerler, David 

Schwartz, Jerold and Herva 
Schwartz, Lee E 
Schwartz, Mark and Ellen 
Schwechter, Melvin and Arline 
Scott, James and Kathleen 
Sechrist, Sondra M 
Seif, Herbert and Harriet 
Setrakian, Berge and Vera 
Sidrow, Vicki 
Siegel, Mollie 
Siegel, Wei Li Pai 
Silber, Thelma 
Silberstein, Kathleen 
Silberthau, Inge 
Silver, Harry 
Silvera, Karen 
Similien, Alexandra 
Simmons, Bykera  
Simmons, Yasmerea 
Simon, Sonja 
Singleton, Lee and Marsha 
Sinisi, Dominic P 
Skinner, Wilma J 
Skolnik, Heidi 
Slatin, Ben and Sylvia Teitel 
Slipp, Samuel and Sandra 
Slusarev, Boris and Denise 
Small, Bernard E 
Snowman, Alfred and Jo Ellen 
Sohn, Norman and Lois Blumenfeld 
Spann, Briana 
Stein, Aaron and Dr. Francine Siegel  
     Stein 
Stenzel, Kurt and Carolyn 
Stieglitz, Warren and Carla 
Still, Dan and Lydia 
Stone, Herbert S 
Stork, Gilbert and Diana 
Straub, Scott and Arlene Fraitag 
Strom, Leroy and Joyce 
Strongwater, Marcia 

Sturm, George and Johanna 
Surrey, Roxana A 
Sussman, Barry and Barbara 
Swire, Roslyn P 
Takahashi, Koichi and Haruyo  
Takashi, Haruyo 
Tanner, Kenneth J and Harriet 
Trautman, Mark and Sifuentes, Ben 
Tsabari, Gilas and Deborah 
Tsadok, Spyros 
Turitz, Aaron and Shirley 
Valentine, Charles 
Van Poznak, Alan 
Vanides, Homer and Helen 
Vaughan, Jo 
Vigod, Myron 
Villa-Bager, Anna 
Vitale, Nellie R 
Vivanco, Fernando 
Warms, Jon and Liz 
Warren, Nicole 
Wechsler, Richard and Joan 
Wechter, Arnold and Ilene 
Weed, Evelyn 
Weinberg, Loretta 
Weinstein, Joel and Judy 
Weisberger, Rachelle 
Weiss, William and Marion 
Wepner, Gabrielle and Stephen 
Wheeler, Pierce and Charlotte W.  
      Phillips  
Wiessner, Stephen 
Wilford, Donald 
Willinger, Jonathan and Caron 
Wimpfheimer, Shelly and Justin 
Wong, Maria 
Young, Amelia L 
Zabar, Roselle K 
Zingler, Barry and Melanie 

  

We would like to extend a special thank 
you to the individuals and businesses 
that generously supported us with in-
kind donations throughout the year. 
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Sponsors 
	

	

	
	

Jill and Scott Epstein	 	
	

	
	

	

	

	
	

	

	
	

	

	

	
Annette and 
Peter Corbin 	

Armando and 
Dawn Diaz 

	

	

	 	 	

	

 
Joe and Judy Klyde 

	 	
	

	
 

Scott 
and 
Tammy 
Mager 

 

	

	

	

	

	 	

 
RSK Associates, LLC	

	

	

	

 
Jayanne Tedesco 

 
The Uram Family 

	

	

	

	
	

 
Loren, Jennifer, Sam 

and Juliette 
Wimpfheimer 

 
Wolfgang’s Inc. 

 
  Zestt 

WRBC Charitable 
Foundation on behalf 
of Clermont Specialty 

Managers	
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2016-2017 Grantees 
	

	

	
	

	
	

 
 

Calvary Cares Community 
Development Corporation	

	 	

 
 

Dr. John Grieco Scholarship Fund 

	
	 	

 
JCC Thurnauer  
School of Music	

 
Office of Concern Food 

Pantry	  
of Central and Greater North Jersey 

	

	

 
St. Paul’s Afterschool Choir 

Program	

	

	

 
West Side Infant and Teen 

Program	
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Community Impact 
 

Below is a summary of how The Community Chest impacted the community. 
Services for Children and Youth (34%) 

 Art Works  
 Bergen Family Center 
 Calvary Cares Community Development 

Corporation 
 Friends of the Wright Arena 
 YWCA of Bergen County 
 Dr. John Grieco Scholarship Fund 
 JCC Thurnauer School of Music  
 St. Paul’s Choir 
 Bergen PAC 

Health and Mental Health Services (20%) 

 Englewood Hospital and Medical Center 
 Vantage Health System 
 Planned Parenthood 
 BVMI 

Services for Women (18%) 

 Women’s Rights Information Center 

Services for Older Adults (17%) 

 Bergen Family Center Adult Day Care 
 Southeast Senior Center for Independent Living (SESCIL) 
 Visiting Homemaker 

Hunger (6%) 

 Center for Food Action 
 Office of Concern Food Pantry 

Volunteer Services (3%) 

 Volunteer opportunities to individuals and businesses 
 Leadership development 
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Community Impact 
	

 
“The Chest’s financial assistance 
aided in the recovery of 
thousands of children, adolescents 
and adults suffering with mental 
health challenges. Truly a partner 
in our mission, we are forever 
grateful for their ongoing 
commitment to vulnerable 
residents in our local area.” 
Vicki Sidrow 
President and CEO  
Vantage Health Systems, Inc.  
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	

 
“We believe the Chest’s support is 
an investment in the region’s 
future and that they effectively 
meet their mission of strengthening 
the community through 
partnership, leadership and 
philanthropy. We appreciate the 
Community Chest’s continued 
support of our education initiatives 
in the greater Englewood region.”  
Stephen Wiessner 
Executive Director  
Flat Rock Brook Nature Association	

	 	
“The Chest’s support has given 
thousands of children and older 
adults the opportunity for 
educational development, 
emotional support and social 
enrichment. Being a member of 
the Chest also provides esteem for 
BFC amongst the local 
philanthropic community.” 
Mitch Schonfeld 
CEO  
Bergen Family Center	

“At Englewood Hospital and 
Medical Center, we are incredibly 
proud of our longstanding 
partnership with The Community 
Chest. Together, we have invested 
in programs and services to 
benefit the health and well-being 
of our communities.”  
Warren Geller 
President and CEO   
Englewood Hospital and Medical 
Center 
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Financials 
	

Board Donations $     35,000.00 

Event Income:      

         Registration $     26,063.00 

         Sponsorship $     54,633.00 

        General Event Donations $     39,304.00 

Foundation Grants Income $     10,000.00 

General Campaign Contributions $   120,000.00 

Stock Donations $       2,500.00 

Investments $     25,000.00 

Total Income $   312,500.00 
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Supporting The Community Chest 
	

Donors may make contributions to The Community Chest in a variety of ways. 

Donate through mail: 

Please mail a check to our office at  
     The Community Chest 
     122 South Van Brunt Street, 2nd Floor 
     Englewood, NJ 07631 

 

Donate online:  

Please make online contributions via www.thecommunitychestofenglewood.org  

 

Gifts of stocks or bonds are welcome. Donors wishing to contribute in this way 
should call the Executive Director to receive information for making these 
donations. 

 

Donors wishing to make provisions for remembering The Community Chest in 
their wills are encouraged to contact the Executive Director.  

 

Several large organizations have matching gifts programs. Donors are 
encouraged to consult with their employers about the availability of a matching 
gift program and how to participate. This is an ideal way to maximize 
contributions. A listing of these companies may be found on The Community 
Chest website.  
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Contact Us 

	

122 South Van Brunt Street, 2nd Floor  

Englewood, NJ 07631 

 

(201)568-7474 

   

 

shelly@thecommunitychestofenglewood.org 

   

 

www.facebook.com/communitychestofenglewood/ 

 

  

www.thecommunitychestofenglewood.org 


